May 10th, 1922. Miss Ethel Hurlbatt, Warden, Royal Victoria College, McGill University. Dear Miss Hurlbatt:-With reference to our conversation this morning regarding the appointment of Miss MacCallum to the staff of the Department of Physical Education, I have intimated to Dr. Lamb that in my opinion it would have been better had he communicated to you his intention of offering the position to Mississippose to the position to t the position to Miss MacCallum before an opportunity was given to anyone outside the University to hear about it. Yours faithfully, Principal.